


FEBRUARY 14, 2016 
FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT 

 
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2016 
  4:00 Francelina Marques – req. by Teresa Carvalho 
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 14, 2016 
  8:00 Margaret O’Donnell 
10:00 Tom & Catherine Powers – req. by the Family 
11:45 In thanksgiving to St. Valentine – req. by the St. 

Valentine Society 
  5:00  Anne Fritz – req. by the Treble Clef Choir 
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 15, 2016 
12:05 In thanksgiving to St. Valentine – req. by Fernando 

Monaco 
  6:00 Vespers 
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 16, 2016 
  7:00 For Franciscan Center Ministry 
  8:00 Concetta Fiore Scalzo – req. by SPSA Men’s 

Fellowship Group 
12:05 Carmen Gianni – req. by the Family 
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 17, 2016 
  7:00 For Catherine’s Place Ministry 
  8:00 Edward J. Chmielenski – req. by Tim & Lynne 

O’Keefe 
12:05 For Our Parishioners 
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 18, 2016 
  7:00 For Franciscan Center Ministry 
  8:00 Rose Nancy Pelson – req. by Chris & Steve Mayville 
12:05 Raymond Fusco – req. by Michael & Paula Fusco 
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 19, 2016 
  7:00 For Catherine’s Place Ministry 
  8:00 Michael Sullivan – req. by Corinne Harrington 
12:05 Conrad Rosal – req. by the Family 
12:30 Stations of the Cross 
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 20, 2016 
  4:00 Rocco DeFrino – req.by the Family 
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 2016 
  8:00 William Leone – req. by the Family 
10:00 Patricia Jennings – req. by Helen Martins 
11:45 Theresa Sliney – req. by a Friend 
  5:00 Claire Eppolito – req, by her daughter, Marsha Evans 
 
 
PLEASE REMEMBER THE SICK IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Bob Bezila 
 
 
 

PLEASE HOLD IN YOUR PRAYERS: members of our 
choirs – the Gallery Choir, the Bass Clef Choir and the 
Treble Clef Choir as they prepare music for the 
Triduum. Each of these choirs rehearses weekly and 
more information on joining a choir can be obtained by 
speaking with Gabriel Löfvall, our Director of Music 
Ministry 
 
 
 

HOLIDAY MASS SCHEDULE 
Please note that on Monday, February 15, President’s 
Day, there will be one Mass for the day at 12:05 p.m. 
The parish office will be closed in observance of the 
holiday. 

REMINDERS 
 Blood Pressure Screenings will be done in the 
Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry this Sunday after 
the 8:00. 10:00. and 11:45 a.m. Masses.  
 Fair-Trade coffee and donuts will be served after 
the 8:00, 10:00 and 11:45 a.m. Masses this Sunday. 

 
 

SISTER PARISH UPDATE 

The Sister Parish Committee thanks the 
musicians (including the Women’s 
Drumming Circle), the choir, and all those 
in attendance for making the Feast of St. 
Genevieve very festive and special. 

The five parishioners who traveled to Haiti 
for the church dedication feast of St. Genevieve are 
home safely. The trip was great and the church looked 
lovely. Parishioners from the stations and the chapels 
also attended Mass. Even in the larger new church, 
with so many visitors, there were many people 
standing. The building is important as more than just a 
church – it is a gathering place for the community. In 
fact, on Sunday afternoon, there was a concert and 
later there was a teen talent show, and both events 
filled the church. Look for photos on the Sister Parish 
and the Saint Patrick Saint Anthony Facebook pages, 
and on the bulletin board in the back of church.  

The next meeting of the Sister Parish Committee is 
Monday, February 8 at 6:30 in the Franciscan Center. 
All are welcome. 
Sister Parish Committee 
 
 
 

ALL ARE WELCOME RETREAT - Mercy Ctr., 
Madison, CT – Fri.-Sun. Apr. 15-17, 2016 

Retreat Leader: Fr. Tom Hartle, ofm 
All men and women are invited to consider this annual 
retreat opportunity in the Easter Season to set aside 
time for one’s relationship with God. We are delighted 
that Fr. Tom Hartle, ofm will lead this 3-day weekend 
retreat. The retreat theme of our “desire for the Spirit 
of God” will focus our presentations, discussion and 
prayer together. We have allowed time in the schedule 
for personal reflection, solitude, and contemplation. 
You will have the time to explore the seaside grounds 
of Mercy Center, enjoy their hospitality and walk their 
waterfront labyrinth. There will be time to just “BE”. 
Here’s a chance to truly retreat from the ordinary 
schedule of life and devote this time to your spiritual 
growth. And, if you have never experienced a 
retreat before, please join us! Mercy Center offers 
its own “spirituality of place” that is perfect for 
reflection, refocusing, and renewal. 
Cost: $250 for a double room; $280 for a single room 
(limited availability). 
Please call the church office to register. 
Registration Deadline: March 10, 2016 
 
 



 
Dear Parishioners and Friends at 
    St. Patrick-St. Anthony and St. Genevieve, 

May the Lord give you peace. 

After consulting with you through the survey, conversations, 
and phone calls and consultation with Fr. Shanley at the 
cathedral, we will celebrate our Triduum services here at St. 
Patrick-St. Anthony as has been our custom. I thank you for 
your responses. The idea of bringing parishes together arose 
from a desire to make good use of the cathedral as well as to 
assist those pastors who have more than one parish 
community and to bring together those members of parishes 
where there is light participation in the liturgies.  In my 
conversation with Fr. Shanley, it was noted that we already 
have very good attendance at our celebrations and that it is 
wise to continue as we are.   

Our Ash Wednesday services set us off to a good beginning of 
this sacred season. You will note some new opportunities for 
participation in group discussion and scripture set for the 
beginning of this time. I hope you will be able to join us for 
some time of prayer and reflection. I am grateful to Trudi 
White and Pat Curtis for setting up these opportunities. We 
will also continue our Tuesday noon gatherings for Eucharist, 
lunch and a talk during Lent. The Adult Faith Schedule is 
available on line and hard copies are at the doors of the church. 
I invite you to consider participating in one or more of these 
gatherings. We will also offer vespers, evening prayer, in the 
church at 6 PM on Monday evenings.  

This journey that begins in Lent is the opportunity to begin 
again to realize the grace and love that is God in our lives.  It is 
not just for a season but enkindles life-time changes in our 
understanding and action. Let us begin again, step by step, to 
deepen our understanding, compassion, and responses to the 
gifts of God already present among us. 

I know it was short notice, but I thank those who brought art 
supplies for the children and youth at Catholic Worker. I look 
forward to seeing their creations and am hoping they can do a 
display of their work during one of the Community Sunday 
gatherings. I am sure there is some great talent waiting to be 
discovered. Your contribution of supplies is a great gift.   

I ask your prayers for the people of Flint, MI.  The suffering of 
children and adults from the polluted water in that city is 
tragic. This is yet another opportunity for us to peruse the 
encyclical, Laudato Sí, and consider how we participate in the 
care of creation as well as how we participate in the abuse of 
creation.  

Information about the parish trip to Ireland and Italy (St. 
Patrick-St. Anthony) is still available. You can reserve your 
place or just get more information by checking with Pat or 
Gabe.  

 

 
 Thanks to everyone who joined 
in the Mardi Gras celebration 
last Sunday, February 7. 
 Our Parish Nurse Ministry is 
seeking licensed nurses who are 
available after Mass to help with 
Blood Pressure Screenings. If you 

are able to offer your talents in this area, please 
contact Trudi in the Volunteer Ministry office, or speak 
with Helen Martins. Thank you! 

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTION 
Today’s first reading describes the offering of first 
fruits the people of Israel were to present to the Lord 
in thanksgiving for their deliverance from Egypt and 
the gift of the Promised Land. Is my offering at today’s 
Mass an appropriate response to the many blessings 
the Lord has given me? 

LIVING STEWARDSHIP 
We are grateful this week for all stewards in our parish 
who share their first fruits by practicing a corporal 
work of mercy – welcoming the stranger – by 
extending invitations, hospitality and inclusion to the 
newest members of our parish community. 
 

 
 

CATHERINE’S PLACE 
AT THE FRANCISCAN CENTER FOR URBAN MINISTRY IN 

COLLABORATION WITH MERCY HOUSING AND SHELTER 

CORPORATION 
WE CONTINUE TO NEED ITEMS FOR 

CATHERINE’S PLACE: 
Coffee…Butter…Juice…Cereal…Bread (wheat) 

Paper Towels…Toilet Paper…Sugar 
1 gallon ziplock bags 

Please bring your donations to the plastic bin marked 
“Catherine’s Place” at the back of the church. 

Thank you for your generosity! 
 

 
THIN PLACES: “SACRED THRESHOLD” 

Wed. (beginning Feb. 17), 12:45-2:15 p.m. 
Join Sr. Ginny Sheehan, SND for a Lenten pilgrimage 
to where heaven and earth meet; places the Celtics 
call “thin places”, where we feel Holy Spirit breathing 
on us and discover ourselves opening up to God. For 
six consecutive Wednesdays, we will discuss Paula 
D’Arcy’s “Sacred Threshold: Crossing the Inner Barrier 
to a Deeper Love” and moments when life took Paula 
to places she’d never anticipated and asked her to 
yield to things that could not be changed. The book 
includes her story of Morrie Schwartz (of “Tuesdays 
with Morrie”). Please call the parish office to register. 
Suggested Offering: $50.00 

 
 

SPIRITUAL DIRECTION MEETING 
Each Tuesday during Lent at 1 p.m. in the Franciscan 
Center, Rooms 9 & 10, a Spiritual Direction meeting 
will take place. The focus for reflection will be the 
Gospel for the upcoming Sunday. All are welcome! 
Please join us. 

 



NOVEL IDEA: FICTION DISCUSSION GROUP 
A group of parishioners and friends gather once a 
month at the Urban Ministry Center to discuss works of 
fiction with a wide appeal. We invite and welcome new 
participants. Feel free to join us when the book 
announced in the bulletin is of interest to you or 
become a regular participant and help us choose the 
selections. For more information, contact Marybeth 
Walsh (860-523-7034) or Sara Zagorski (860-721-
1814). 
Upcoming Selections: 
Feb. 18 My Brilliant Friend by Elena Ferrante 
Mar. 17 The Narrow Road to the Deep North by Richard 

Flanagan 
Apr. 21 A Man Called Ove by Fredrik Backman 
May 19 The Silence of Bonaventure Arrow by Rita 

Leganski 
Date/Time: Thurs., Feb. 18 – 7 to 8:30 p.m. 
Place: Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry 
 

 
OPEN HEARTS 

GAY & LESBIAN MINISTRY 
Next meeting: February 14, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. 
Families & Friends of the Gay & Lesbian 
Community 
Next Meeting:  March 1, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. 

Sr. Ginny and individual parents are available for one-
on-one visits. Please call the church office for further 
information. 
 

 
 

SPSA MEN’S FELLOWSHIP MEETING 
Feb. 17 – 7-8:30 p.m. – Urban Center 

Being one week into the Lenten season, our topics of 
discussion will be “Change” & “Habits”. Using some 
study guides we will break into small groups to 
consider questions: What is one specific change you 
can make in your daily routine to become more like 
Christ? and What does it take to change an old habit or 
form a new habit? Please consider thinking about your 
response. If you are able, please bring a snack to 
share. 
 
 

ART SUPPLIES NEEDED! 
The Catholic Worker House is in need of art supplies 
for an after-school children’s program. Needed are: 
Acrylic paint in tubes (any color or size); paint brushes 
(multi-size packs); glue & glue sticks, modge podge; 
water colors; tempera paints; water color paper; 
drawing paper; poster board; canvas boards, pastel 
sets; pastel paper; glitter glue; play dough. 
Social Justice Committee members will be collecting 
the supplies at the back of the church at every Mass 
thisweekend. Thank you in advance for your 
generosity. 

 

HOME Day Care (Babysitting 
while mom studies for her 

GED) 
General day care supplies such 
as diapers (sizes 3, 4, 5), 
wipes, baby powder, juice 

boxes, toddler friendly snacks (Cheerios, graham 
crackers, etc.) and paper goods. 
Thanks to all who brought meat loaves today! You’ve 
brought home cooking to those in need!! 

www.hobread.org...more than just soup! 
 
 

THE FAMILY ROSARY 
The Family Rosary Group is expanding! Please join us 
each Sunday after the 10 a.m. Mass in the Chapel to 
pray and meditate with this wonderful instrument and 
learn about our Lady, the Blessed Virgin Mary. The 
Group will be conducted by the Ladies Guild and Gina 
Ghirardi. All are welcome! 
 

 
LITTLE SISTERS OF THE POOR 

Please join us in welcoming the Little Sisters of the 
Poor to our parish this weekend. At St. Joseph’s 
Residents in Enfield, CT, the Little Sisters offer 
hospitality and care for 85 needy elderly men and 
women. They depend greatly on charity to carry on 
their mission to the aged and infirm. Any assistance 
you can give will help them provide for the needs of 
the elderly entrusted to their care. 
 
 
 

COLLECTION AMOUNTS 
Weekly – Feb. 6/7 ....................................... $13,349.50 
On-line Giving – Feb. 1-7 .............................. $  5,442.00 
Total available for operating budget ............ $18,791.50 

To register for Online Giving, please visit our 
website 
Need help signing up for Online Giving? Our 
Sunday Visitor Support is available at 1-800-348-
2886, option 4 

Thank you for your continued generous support to 
St. Patrick-St. Anthony Church. 

 
 

READINGS – FEB. 15-21, 2016 
Mon.  Lv 19:1-2, 11-18; Mt 25:31-46 
Tues. Is 55:10-11; Mt 6:7-15 
Wed. Jon 3:1-10; Lk 11:29-32 
Thurs. Est C:12, 14-16, 23-25; Mt 7:7-12 
Fri. Ez 18:21-28; Mt 5:20-26 
Sun. Gn 15:5-12, 17-18; Phil 3:17-4:1; 
 Lk 9:28b-36 
 
 



LENT 2016 -- Faith Formation  
The complete program schedule for WINTER/LENT/SPRING 2016 is available on our  

parish website at www.spsact.org. 
To register for any of these programs, please contact the Parish Office at 860-756-4034.                   

      
  

Lectio Divina        Facilitator:  Sheila Denion 
Tuesdays, February 16, 23, March 1, 8, 15, 22; 7:00-8:00 p.m. 
Lectio Divina is an ancient art of praying the Scriptures that honors the most basic source of all real prayer – an interior 
desire for God. We create a safe and sacred space to read, contemplate, and share what the Bible reveals to our hearts. 
      

Enkindling Love:  The Spiritual Journey of Saint Francis according to Bonaventure 
Mondays, February 15 & 29, March 7, 14 & 28, April 4; 6:45-8:45 p.m. 
Join Brother Edward Coughlin, OFM, in personally encountering life-giving portraits of Saint Francis; in particular the 
image portrayed by St. Bonaventure.  The focus of each DVD-talk will be on the many ways that Francis’ inner 
transformation – conversion of mind, heart, and choice – was embodied in a certain manner of life.  Br. Ed is President of 
Siena College and previously has served as Director of the Franciscan Institute and Secretary of Holy Name Province. 
Facilitator: Patricia Curtis        Suggested offering: $50.00 
 

Lenten Nourishment   Tuesdays, February 16, 23, March 1, 8, 15, 22; 12:30-1:00 p.m. 
Join us this Lent at noontime for spiritual and physical nourishment.  Spiritual Talks with members of the St. Patrick-St. 
Anthony staff or guest speakers will be presented in the Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry. We will explore The 
Greatest Prayer – The Lord’s Prayer.  A light lunch is provided.   Offering: $5.00 per each luncheon 
Feb. 16 – Deacon Bob Pallotti  Feb. 23 – Deb Pelletier   March 1 – Pat Curtis  
March 8 – Trudi White   March 15 – Fr. John Leonard, OFM March 22 – Fr. Tom Gallagher, OFM 
 
Mouthy Women of the New Testament  Wednesdays, February 17, 24  March 2, 9; 7:00-8:30 p.m. 
The New Testament affirms the value of women’s voices. By engaging with these stories, discover how they can help you 
find your voice.  

Feb. 17: Speaking Up – Yes or No?   Feb. 24: I’m Nobody! Who Are You?  
Matt. 15:21-28 -- Canaanite woman  John 4:1-30, 39-42 -- Samaritan woman at the well 
March 2: A Woman’s Place    March 9: Reading Between the Lines  
Luke 10:38-42 -- Martha and Mary  1Cor. 14:34-36 and Gal. 3:23-29 
The sessions are interactive, with small-group and general discussion as well as presentation. 
Come to all four if your schedule permits; but if not, come to one or two.  Participants are asked to bring 
their own Bible to the session.  Presenter: Joan Kennedy Suggested Offering: $30.00 

 

Lenten Twilight Retreat: In this Extraordinary Jubilee of Mercy, Let God Surprise You this Lent 
Tuesday, March 1; 5:30-8:30 p.m. 
We are delighted to welcome back Fr. Ken to lead an evening of presentation and reflection in this season 
of Lent. Suggested Offering:  $20.00; includes dinner.  Presentation only at 6:30 p.m.: $15.00 
Presenter: Fr. Ken Paulli, OFM   REGISTRATION DEADLINE:  February 26 
 
REEL Faith: “Romero”    Thursday, March 10, 6:30-8:30 p.m. 
This film depicts the life of Oscar Romero, the Archbishop of El Salvador, leading up to his martyrdom on March 24, 
1980.  In solidarity with communities throughout Latin America and the U.S., we offer the viewing of the film Romero 
starring Raul Julia with discussion following. Come join us for an evening of Lenten Reflection on the life of this “martyr 
for international justice.”  Film is 104 minutes in length.    Facilitator: Jack Wentland Free Will Offering 
  
The Witnessing Disciples:  An Introduction to John’s Gospel     Saturday, March 19; 8:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. 
During this day-long session, select passages of John’s Gospel will be read to illustrate how the participants in the Gospel 
story—Peter, Andrew, Philip, Mary and Martha of Bethany, and Mary Magdalene among others—bear witness to Jesus 
and convey their message about him to readers ancient and modern.  Participants are asked to bring their own Bible to 
the session.  Please bring your own lunch.   Presenter: Paul Sansone  Suggested Offering: $30.00 
 


